Town of Union

3111 E. Main Street — Endwell, NY 13760-5990 Richard A. Materese
Phone (607) 786-2900 Supervisor
Phone (Voice/TTY) 786-2924
Fax (607) 786-2998

To Whom It May Concern:

The Town of Union was notified by letter from Village of Endicott Mayor Linda
Jackson that on February 17, 2020 the Board of Trustees voted to terminate the contract
with the Town of Union that allowed for Village residents to bring their construction
and demolition debris to the Town of Union Scarborough Drive location. Under that
contract there was no charge to the resident at the Scarborough Drive. The effective
date of termination will be March 17, 2020.

The Town of Union Board has decided to allow any Village of Endicott residents the
option to bring their construction and demolition debris to the Scarborough Drive
facility for a fee of $20 cash per inbound trip. The current policy allows for one (1)
visit per month with up to a maximum of one (1) cubic yard of material.

Village of Endicott residents were also able to take their Electronic Waste to the
Scarborough Drive facility as well because of the existing C&D waste contract between
the two municipalities. With the contract soon to be terminated, the Town Board has
decided to allow any Village of Endicott resident to bring their electronic waste to the
Scarborough Drive facility but there will be a fee of $10 per television dropped off.

There is a fee for tires (off of the wheel) of $3 each.

Everyone will be required to show proof of residency when entering the yard. A valid
Driver’s License is preferred.

Please bring the exact amount needed as we cannot make change.
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Rick Materese

Town of Union Supervisor



